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Midcounties Co-operative Society

Executive Colleague Council Meeting

Tuesday 7th April 2022
Chairperson – Rebekah Smallwood
Minute taker – Marnie Richards
	1.
	Welcome

Rebekah welcomed all representatives to the meeting.
Presentations

Healthcare Strategy – Stuart Newman & Raj Patel
Stuart and Raj delivered a presentation on the Proposed Healthcare Strategy. Your Coop Healthcare is for people who want to actively manage their health.  Unlike other healthcare providers, we offer integrated and personalised care, support and solutions to enable them to live healthier and more rewarding lives.  Stuart and Raj informed the Council about the activity for 2022 and the agreed timelines.
(presentation attached)
Young Co-operators Network – Ayesha Di’Angelo
Ayesha updated the Council on the progress of the Young Co-operators Network (YCN).  Ayesha was appointed the Young Co-operators Network Co-ordinator in October 2021.  At the meeting Ayesha informed the group of the key priorities which includes increasing participation and engagement, encouraging understanding of democracy.  Last year we appointed four young members onto the Member Engagement Committee to provide a voice for young people. We will continue to boost our online engagement by using various social platforms and the member app.
(presentation attached)
What Good Looks Like – Ryan Mumford
Ryan Mumford (Food Retail District Manager) delivered a presentation on the new Food Retail initiative entitled ‘What Good Looks Like’.  The programme encompasses driving the best performance through engagement, empowering Store Managers to make decisions, having great conversations and effective planning.  Ryan informed the council about the LEAD Framework and changes to District Manager visits.
(presentation attached)

Minutes from last meeting

There were no items to raise from the last meeting.

	

	2. 
A)

B)
C)

D)


	New Agenda Items
Why is the Travel staff discount only limited to Husband, Children, Mother, Father, Brother & Sister?  Colleagues with no children, who are single are penalized for discount
In response to Colleague feedback, we will update the Society policy and the terms and conditions.  It will be updated to state a Midcounties colleague must be the lead passenger on the booking in order for the Travel discount to be applied for Society colleagues.
Excluding colleagues on the society minimum wage, our salaries have increased by 2% in the April pay review.  However, inflation has increased by around 4/5% meaning we all have less ‘pound in our pockets’ as the cost-of-living increases outweighs our 2% pay rise.  With costs of items such as fuel, energy and general goods in shops increasing dramatically could the society commit to future pay rises matching inflation as a 2% pay rise with the cost of living/inflation increasing by over double that makes it much harder on colleagues to pay their bills and expenses.

We are very conscious of the cost-of-living pressures that our colleagues are facing as well as the pressure that increases in energy costs are having on the society and so, in partnership with the Union we sought to reach a pay deal where the colleagues are least competitive in the market got the biggest increases within the budget we have.  We also ensure that we assess awards making reference to market data to ensure that we are moving colleagues closer to the market median for their role.
For colleagues who have received 2% we are confident that they are better positioned against the market than our society minimum wage colleagues who as of today are on a national living wage.
We are unable to make any statements about future rises as they are dependent on a number of external and internal factors at the time we enter negotiations.
As part of the electric car salary sacrifice scheme with Octopus Energy we have put a £200 ‘buffer’ that has to exist between the amount we pay for the car and the lower limit.  This essentially prices everyone that doesn’t earn over £28k out of the scheme and they offer no solution to this (for example, paying a deposit upfront to cover annual leave/extended sick leave)
Our issue is that this is being offered as a society wide benefit, yet it is only accessible for the top earners and therefore exclusive

The utilities trading group are currently looking at other alternative electric schemes including an electric bike, electric scooter, and alternative ways to fund these such as through a competitive loan or increased deposit Co-op Credit Union
Could the Society look at giving colleagues who are out of area a different alternative to Midcounties vouchers as it makes it very difficult to spend them why you do not have a store nearby?  Even if they were for the colleagues local Co-op?

We are currently reviewing the options for those colleagues that are out of a Midcounties Trading area but want to spend the vouchers in a coop food store.  We are planning to take a proposal to the Executive with a range of options and once we have agreed the option, we are going to take we will communicate the update in due course

	😊
😊
😊
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	3.
	Society Update – Phil Ponsonby – Group Chief Executive  

We are currently seeing many challenges in the world right now, due to rising costs people are worrying whether to eat or heat, how they will pay their bills and we have seen chaos at the airports.  The reason for these increasing costs is due to the pandemic.  We had stopped buying things and now the price of things has risen, and the cost of living has gone up.
We are seeing an increase in our Travel sales, however there is still a high degree of cancellations and the consequences of Brexit.  There are recruitment issues in Agriculture, Food, Care and Childcare.
Consumer Price Inflation was at 3% in January 2018 and prices began to fall throughout the pandemic, however in January 2021 inflation started to rise by 5%.

A GFK survey told us that the top three things that consumers were worried about were the pandemic, global climate change and having enough money to live.

Food Retail fell behind sales in Period 1 due to the fall out after Christmas, but pleasingly Period 2 is looking better.  We plan to open six new stores in a clear targeted geographical area.

Childcare is nearly hitting budget and we plan to open some new nurseries for our next generation of Little Pioneers. 

Last year Healthcare was having many sales of COVID-19 test kits online, however this has now slowed down but the group has a clear strategy for the coming year.
Travel is above forecast, and we have seen a much better performance.

Utilities are having huge focus on our ethical proposition. As a result, in members switching to Fair phone and we have planted over 7,000 trees.

We now have over 60,000 new app users that have downloaded our member app.


	

	4.
	AOB

£2 Lateral Flow Tests on Sale now

We have now gone live with a £2 lateral flow product on the website here - https://www.cooppharmacy.coop/products/pharmacy/covid-19-home-testing/deep-blue-lateral-flow-test/?variationCode=Deep-Blue-Lateral-Flow-Test_2
We are selling single units and in a 14-pack for £25. They are the single prices for members, customers and colleagues and are available now.

Defib Fundraising Thermometer

The council requested that a defib fundraising thermometer poster could be displayed in sites to enable colleague and members to see how far they have reached on their target.
The Community Team has responded by saying that we have these posters, and they will be issued to sites.


	

	5.
	Next Meeting
To be confirmed

	


